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20 December 2023 
 
 
Dear Parent/ Carer 
 
Thank you for your support this term. It has been a hugely busy one but equally very positive and made 
so rewarding by every student doing great things daily. 
  
I also would like to thank all the staff who have worked tirelessly ensuring students are safe, fed, taught, 
and supported in many other ways. 
 
 
Third CoPA Awards Ceremony 
 
Yesterday saw our third CoPA Awards Ceremony; it was fantastic to be able to celebrate the success of 
students from all faculties as well as pastoral staff awards. The sports hall was transformed for the evening 
into a ceremonial space. In the interval. we were all treated to the first glimpse of the new musical 
production, Annie, where the cast performed “It’s a Hard Knock Life”. Thank you to Mr Vaughan and Ms 
Bagdonaite for making this event happen. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
SLT Parent Surgery 
 
If you would like to discuss any aspects of the Academy, we will be sending out an SMS message for 
parents to book a meeting at CoPA with an SLT member on Monday 8 January 2024 from 3.30pm – 
5.30pm. If you have any questions regarding this opportunity, please let us know on 
cpa_enquiries@cityofpeterboroughacademy.org 
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Boxing Success 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
Staffing Updates 
 
Goodbyes - Today we said goodbye to Mr Baines and Mr Naib who are moving to another Peterborough 
school. We thank them for their work over the years they have been with us and wish them all the best for 
the future. 
 
Warm Welcomes - We are excited to be welcoming the following staff who will be joining us in the New 
Year: 
 

 Mr K Beeby – Deputy Principal 
 Mr D Field – Trust Deputy Principal (working across Trust schools) 
 Mrs M Henman – Lead Teacher of Maths 
 Miss L Petrasciuk – Deputy Head of Year 
 Miss A Scarff – Deputy Head of Year 

 

 
YPD Christmas Holiday Clubs 
 
Please find a poster at the end of this letter advertising YPDs Christmas Camps. 
 
 
And finally… 
 
We will be welcoming students back to school on Thursday 4 January 2024 from 8.30am. Please support 
us in ensuring they return in full school uniform, including shoes and a school tie. Until then, I wish you 
and your families a Happy Christmas and a safe and peaceful New Year. 
 

 
Yours faithfully  
 
 
 
 
Mrs N Treacy 
Principal 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

After training at Top Yard Boxing gym for just one year, Year 10 
student, Ismail Arif, took on his first competitive fight on Saturday 

9 December 2023 where he not only won his fight but was also 
awarded a trophy for ‘best junior boxer’. 

 
Well done to him! 



 

 
 
 
 
 


